10 Anzac Day in Mandurah 2001.

The dawn service was held at the Memorial in the rose garden adjacent to the R.S.L. Hall and was a moving experience followed by a gun fire breakfast in the RSL Hall – greatly appreciated on a cold morning.

Being a fine day marchers and spectators, including Les and Verna Cranfield, turned out in force, especially the school children, many of whom arrange their own services prior to Anzac Day. Two of Bill and Elvie’s sons carried the banner and Clarrie Turner and Paddy King laid the wreath.

Len Bagley was officer of the Day and did a fine job as usual.

Afterwards we adjourned to the RSL Hall for refreshments, eats and pleasant company. A most enjoyable day was had by all.

